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Mark these dates in your calendars 
 

AMGs for RAAA and RAAHS 
 

Saturday 7th March 2015 
 

At Leighton Battery Heritage Site 
 

More details will follow or check our website 
 

 

RAAHS BUSY BEES for 2015  
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LEIGHTON BATTERY OPEN DAYS 

 

The Leighton Battery Heritage Site is open on a 
regular basis every Sunday of every month from 10 
AM to 3:00 PM with tours of the tunnels every half 

hour. 
 

 

FRONT COVER 
Photographers: ALBANY ï John OôBrien, Guildford - Zino Paterniti 
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Next Issue ï April 2015 
 
 
 
 
 

 
The Editor gratefully acknowledges the contributions to the newsletter by the members, whose names appear with the corresponding 

articles. 
Articles, editorial comment or book reviews for publication should be submitted to the editor, at: Royal Australian Artillery Association of 

WA (Inc) PO Box 881, Claremont WA 6910.   Phone: 92694544   Fax: 9269 4370 or   E-mail the Editor at   info@artillerywa.org.au 
 

ADVERTISING 
 

Anybody interested in advertising their business in ARTILLERY WA for a donation of $ 10 (ten) per year, (four issues), 

both in printed and web site editions, contact 
Royal Australian Artillery Association of WA (Inc) PO Box 881, Claremont WA 6910.   Phone: 92694544   Fax: 9269 

4370 or   E-mail the Editor at   info@artillerywa.org.au 

Subs to your Association or Society are now due ï RAAA of WA (Inc) - $ 15   RAAHS - $ 25 

We now have a Direct Debit facility ï Please find the details in the relevant sections -  

mailto:info@artillerywa.org.au
mailto:info@artillerywa.org.au
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ROYAL AUSTRALIAN ARTILLERY ASSOCIATION WA (INC 
 
 

PRESIDENTôS REPORT 
 

Wow, where did 2014 go.  I am sure yesterday was February. 
  
In March we had our AGM and of course ANZAC day in April which was a success.   In July the RAA Corps 
Dinner / Battery Birthday returned to Hobbs Artillery Park.    The Association's annual award for the most 
outstanding soldier was made to GNR Carina Mangini who is the first female soldier to have completed the 
Basic Mortar Course and is the first female Gunner in the Second Division. To recognise this achievement 
we had one of our members Ronnie Roach, the oldest female who served with artillery make the 
presentation.  COL David Thompson represented 13 BDE and in his opening paid tribute to the original land 
owners "the Gunners".  
  
We thank BRIG Steve Coggin who will be finishing up his term as Commander 13 BDE for the support he 
showed to the Gunners and wish him well for the future.  I also take the opportunity to congratulate BRIG 
Dave Thompson on his promotion to COMD 13 BDE with effect 1 Jan 2015 and look forward to his support 
over the next three years.    
  
About 100 gunners attended the Albany celebrations for the 100th anniversary of the departure of the 
Australian and New Zealand troops for WW1.  Many stayed at Fire Support Base Vic and we thank WO2 
Steve (Vic) Morrow for his hospitality.  More on the Albany celebrations is available in MAJ Peter Mahoney's 
article on the event.  
  
It is with deep sadness we recognise the passing of Bruce Campbell on 4 November following a long term 
illness.  Bruce was President of the RAA Association from 2004 to 2008 and served the Association and 
Gunners with distinction.  
Bruce will be remembered as a passionate artilleryman and a very generous benefactor. 
  
The 86th Gunnerôs Day was held on Sunday 9th of November at Guildford.  It was also the 101st anniversary 
of Artillery moving to Guildford and the centenary of the departure of troops for WW1. Whilst it was a great 
day we need to get more past gunners to attend.  If we donôt, the event runs the risk of withering on the vine.  
Letôs make next year a bumper year as we celebrate the centenary of the ANZAC landing at 
Gallipoli.   Support from MAJ Rob Coales, BC and 3 Lt Battery members was greatly appreciated. The 
cadets from 56 ACU provided the standard and flag bearers and did a fine job again.  Much camaraderie 
was had afterwards at the Rose & Crown. 
I would like to thank you all for your attendance at Gunnerôs Day. I would also like to thank the Association 
Committee members for their efforts in making the day happen and in particular MAJ John Blylevens. 

Next year Gunner's Day will return to the first Sunday in November.  

As the year comes to an end, I wish all of you a very happy and safe festive season, and look forward to 
seeing you all in 2015. 

Ubique, 
Bob Farrelly 
LTCOL 
President, RAA Association 
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B.C.ôs NOTE 
 

2014 certainly was a busy and a successful year for 3 light battery. 
 
The battery confirmed its future with a highly successful deployment to Townsville in July on Hamel 14 with 
Battle Group Cannan the reinforced Battle Group supporting 3 Brigade. 
 
A total of 23 gunners from 3 Light Battery joined up with 20 gunners from 5/11 Battery.  These combined 
deployments will continue into the New Year.  
 
This was followed up with live fire in October where our skills were honed in Lancelin and the BC of 5/11 Bty 
attended.  
 
The highlight of the year was the Anzac Centenary Commemoration. It was fantastic to catch up with some 
many familiar faces and then participate in the troop march. 
 
Thanks again to Vic Morrow for his wonderful hospitality. 
 
Gunners day was celebrate in November and the changing of the date certainly didn't have a negative 
impact on the turn out.  It is important that we continue to recognise these important dates in our history.  
 
2015 will again be another busy year with the Battery hosting the light artillery SMIG course in February.  
 
On behalf of officers and soldiers of the Battery, I wish you all a very Happy Christmas and a safe and 
successful 2015!  
 
Ubique  
Rob Coales  
Battery Commander  

 

 
ANZAC Centenary Commemoration - Albany  

 
Gunners Day - Guildford 
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VALE:    Bruce Gordon CAMPBELL OAM 
4 Mar 1934 ï 4 Nov 2014 

 
Ii is with deep sadness we recognise the passing of Bruce Campbell who passed away on 4 November 
following a long term illness. 
 
Bruce was educated at Hale School. Bruce was always enthusiastic and ready to get involved.  He joined the 
school Army Cadet Unit and rose to the rank of Staff Sergeant and served as the Unit Quartermaster.  
Towards the end of his school career he began playing hockey. 
Following school cadets, Bruce joined the 3

rd
 Field Regiment Army Cadets, later graduating to the Citizens 

Military Forces. 
 
Basil Twine who went to school with and served with Bruce in 3 Field Regiment notes: ñWhen I was posted 
to the unit in April 1955 following National Service, Bruce was already a Sergeant in command of a 25pdr 
Gun.  Later he was promoted Staff Sergeant and then Warrant Officer II. 
Those who got to know him in more recent years would not be aware of his demoniacal sense of humour 
and his penchant for practical jokes; particularly while in the CMF: 
 

¶ While returning from Northam Camp, driving a Quad (Flat nosed truck for towing guns) he instructed 
me to open the windscreen outwards, reach out and grab the canvas muzzle cover from the gun in 
front. Then the further challenge of putting it back on again - all while travelling at around 50 mph. 

¶ ñBorrowingò a senior officerôs jeep and trailer then after ñgetting sprungò returning it with the trailer 
filled with hay and the key somewhere in the hay. 

¶ Firing a 25pdr blank round through the shuttered window of another units mess hut while a formal 
function was in progress.  The charge was much reduced and replaced with a white powder 
(probably flour) which filled the whole mess hut with a white mist. His team then squirted fire 
extinguishers into the hut which resulted in those inside, adorned in Mess Dress being covered with 
a nasty paste. 

¶ The old huts at Northam camp were basically empty with a door at each end. During a ñTug of Warò 
through the mess hut he realised the other team had hitched their end of the rope to a jeep so he 
secured his end to a very large gum tree. Result: Gum tree 1- Jeep 0 (stripped gear box). 

 
Amazingly no one was injured in any of these antics or in the inevitable retaliations. 
 
Years later, when he was honoured with the OAM I wrote and congratulated him.  I reminded him of his 
exploits in earlier, fun days.  His reply was ñThanks, but some things are best forgotten.ò ñ 
 
Bruce was very knowledgeable in Artillery matters and he was eventually Commissioned and appointed as a 
2

nd
 Lieutenant.  He served for about a year before being promoted Lieutenant.  Bruce resigned soon after to 

pursue other interests. 
 
Bruce joined the family firm of Joseph Charles, Learmonth, Duffy which later became Campbell 
Consolidated.  He qualified as a Real Estate Valuer and Property Manager.   
 
Bruce was also an avid sailor having been a member of Royal Perth Yacht Club from a young age and the 
Royal Freshwater Bay Yacht Club RFBYC from 1963.  Bruce provided the PFBYC with the two HMB 
Endeavour Replica guns.  He served as the clubôs Flag Officer and Commodore.  He also served in various 
capacities on the Yachting Association of WA and as President. 
 
Another major contribution was as a committee member and finally President of the Royal Agricultural 
Society. He was also heavily involved with the Real Estate Institute of WA and as a Valuer. 
 
He was renowned for his hospitality and for his benevolence. The Royal Freshwater Bay Yacht Club has 
Bruce to thank for the two HMB Endeavour Replica guns and for the completion of the decking outside the 
Athol Hobbs Room (The Campbell Deck). After retiring as President of the Royal Agricultural Society Bruce 
become President of the RAA Historical Society and the RAA Association.  He served both our organisations 
with distinction.  From 2004 to 2008 he was President of the RAAA and was Patron of both RAAHS and the 
RAAA. Bruce will be remembered as a passionate artilleryman and a very generous benefactor to both 
organisations. 
 
 

David Carter    Bob Farrelly 
President RAAHS   President RAAA  
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ALBANY ANZAC 100TH ANNIVERSARY - FIRE SUPPORT BASE - VIC 
 
On 30 October 2014, a considerable contingent of Gunners, family and friends deployed to Fire Support 
Base (FSB) Vic in Mt Barker, in advance of the celebration of the Albany ANZAC 100

th
 anniversary 

celebrations in Albany. 
 
Initial occupation of the position reminded me of some of the ñmoves to alternateò we used to routinely 
undertake years ago ï everyone eventually got to the new position at different times and in various stages of 
disorder or order depending on oneôs perspective!  
 
Steve Morrowôs (aka Vic) front paddock rapidly transformed into a temporary home-from-home with about 20 
gun tractor / CP combinations tactically dispersed, a track system was established, the Regimental flag 
raised and the occupation began. 
 
The first ñformalò event was an 1800hrs meet and greet around the bonfire for evening drinks, although a few 
hardy souls had conducted a full-on rehearsal the evening before and on first inspection I thought at least 
one had passed away before some sort of convulsion convinced me that life was still present.  Fellowship go 
on!! 
 
On Friday 31 October, after a droverôs breakfast (a pee, a scratch and a good look around) for some, and 
hearty bacon and eggs for the majority, transport arrived in the form of two buses.  The contingent departed 
to tour The Princess Royal Forts located on Mount Adelaide overlooking the Ataturk Channel with a 
magnificent view of King George Sound where the original convoy ships assembled.  This is also the site of 
the National Anzac Centre which opened as part of the celebration. This is a tremendous facility and quite 
unique as far as memorials go  
After the tour and a BBQ lunch we were transported back into the city centre where people dispersed on 
their own various missions prior to re-assembling at the Anzac Peace Park for a Ceremonial Sunset event 
and a son et lumiere display. It was then back on the buses and a night move back to FSB Vic. For a few it 
was ñfellowship go onò again. 
 
Saturday 1 November dawned and the same morning routine ensued. Back on the buses and into Albany 
where the main event was the march down York Street followed by ñfellowship go onò. I think it is generally 
agreed that the march was a very moving experience for those who participated!  The atmosphere was 
something else; the street configuration brought the marchers close to the crowds who turned out to support 
the marching contingent. The current service contingents had the task of initially marching up York Street 
before doing a ñUòey at the top and marching back down the street. The ex-service contingent then peeled in 
behind them and enjoyed the stroll down the hill.  Amazingly the step was maintained throughout.  The 
Governor General, Sir Peter Cosgrove, took the salute and commented: ñWell done the Gunners, 
impeccable as alwaysò or words to that effect. Naturally after receiving such praise, the hop, skip and shuffle 
commenced as someoneôs bagpipe blew a reed and concentration was lost.    
To the growing alarm of some we marched on for some distance and further away from the local watering 
holes until the race petered out and the parade transitioned into a form of dismissal on the march. Once 
again detachments disbursed to various quarters and it was fellowship go on AGAIN. 
The day culminated in an evening concert at the oval in Centennial Park attended by most and followed by 
return to FSB Vic. So ended a long but enjoyable day. 
 
Sunday, 2 November dawned with standard morning routine and a presentation to Steve Morrow in 
appreciation for his organisation, planning and development of the entire event. The presentation took the 
form of an inscribed gun rule and a director stand ï a unique token befitting a unique event. ñReport Guns 
Emptyò followed and end-ex.   
As explained above, at the time once those attending had made the decision to attend and paid their 
contribution, all they had to do was turn up. Steve lived and breathed the organisation of this for around 10 
months up until the event itself, and assumed personal responsibility for all the co-ordination and conduct 
involved.  
Any slight changes to the program were imposed by the event organisers and accommodated on the run. All 
went extremely well and reflects great credit to Steve.  
 

A big THANK YOU Steve from all who attended FSB Vic November 2014!     

   

 
Article by Peter Mahoney and following photos from Tom Arnautovic and Wendy Mahoney 
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ALBANY ANZAC CENTENARY 30 Oct ï 2 Nov  
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GUNNERS DAY 9th November 2014 
Photographer- Zino Paterniti 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

  
 


